
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 
  

 
 
 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Highland Church Council Meeting Minutes, May 11, 2025, Following Joint Worship at Highland 
 

Call to Order: President Anna Jetson called the meeting to order at 11:20 AM. 

Attendance: President Anna Jetson, Vice President Al Erickson, Secretary Kristy Selness, Treasurer Dan Dutka, 

Council members Myron Krauskopf, Gary Selness and Ed Stoen. 

Opening Devotions: Anna Jetson provided a reading from Romans Chapter 12 and a prayer. 

Secretary’s Report: Kristy Selness read the March 9, 2025 meeting minutes. Motion to approve by Al Erickson, 

seconded by Ed Stoen, carried. 

Treasurer's Report: Dan Dutka provided an update. Current balance of $19,275.76, Benevolence current 

balance of $668.00, Anniversary fund balance of $375.10, Improvement fund balance of $73,442.63 with 

interest, and Scholarship fund balance of $5,301.61 with interest. Aase Haugen Commitment of $1,000.00 per 

year for three years, last year used $800.00 from Benevolence fund and $200.00 from Current fund. Sent out 

$700.00 donations from Benevolence fund in April per budget. Filed for Audit. 

Pastoral Report: Pastor Becker submitted March and April 2025 reports for review. 

Thank you/Communication: Mabel Food Pantry from last year. 

Old Business: 
● Property Committee: Dan Dutka and Myron Krauskopf reviewed improvements by the door, and 

recommend replacing the sidewalk and use tailings to fill by the church walls, until we are certain there is 
no water draining issues on North side of building. Dan Dutka motioned to do concrete repairs, seconded 
by Myron Krauskopf. Anna Jetson added friendly amendment to include two flower planters and flowers by 
Memorial Day, carried. 

● Review Highland’s Constitution/bylaws to see if any updates are needed. Discussion with no changes at this 
time. 

● How do we want to raise $1,000 for the Aase Haugen Capital Campaign for this year. Discussion with ideas 
for future fund raisers. 

● Scholarship Fund – money market/CDs combine with Improvement fund. Dan Dutka reviewed options with 
council members. Dan Dutka motioned for Scholarship applicants to receive $250.00 at end of each 
semester completed with proof of transcript. Scholarship applicants to receive max of 4 years of 
scholarships. seconded by Myron Krauskopf, carried. Motion by Dan Dutka to combine Scholarship fund 
with Improvement fund into one account with separate documentation for accounting, seconded by Al 
Erickson, carried. Motion by Dan Dutka to open CD’s at Viking State Bank with a maximum of four 
($10,000.00), totaling $40,000.00, with varying deposit/maturity dates. Seconded by Al Erickson, carried. 

● Options for Communion (continuous/intinction/common cup).  Delayed until after joint congregational 
retreat.  

New Business: 
● Project Northside of the Church: Reviewed during Property Committee. 
● Coffee Chats Scheduled: Nothing scheduled for May. 
Set date for joint council meeting in June. Suggested for June 29 after service with approval from Pastor Becker 
and Big Canoe Council. 



Volunteer for devotion or closing prayer for the next council meeting. Pastor Becker to give devotion and Dan 
Dutka for closing prayer. 
Adjournment. Motion to adjourn meeting by Dan Dutka, seconded by Al Erickson, carried. Adjourned at 12:30 
PM. Closing Prayer led by Kristy Selness, The Lord’s Prayer. 
 
Respectfully submitted by Kristy Selness, Highland Church Council Secretary 
 
 

Other Announcements: 
 

Our current prayer list includes the following individuals from our circle of family and friends: Faith, Michaela, Steve G., 
Steve L., Steve E., Dawn, Bob M., Tara, Savannah, Linda, Hailey, Loren, Danny, Brayden, Dave, Colleen, Walter, Erik, Ellen, 
Mike B., Barb, Tom, and Karen. If any changes need to be made to this list, please let Pastor Becker know. (He would also 
appreciate receiving updates about these individuals for whom we are praying.) 
 

Our children’s Sunday school will be in recess for the summer. Sunday school will resume in early September. 
 

We want to make our church family aware of our approximate financial situation.  
 The offering total for Jan-Mar at Highland: $9,678 for current; $938 for benevolence. 
 The offering total for Jan-Mar at Big Canoe: $23,210 for current; $1,536 for benevolence. 
 

Highland’s Offering: 
  April: $3,592 for current; $307 for benevolence. 
  May 4: $445 for current; $35 for benevolence. 
  May 11: $1,033 for current; $115 for benevolence. 
  May 18: $255 for current; $15 for benevolence. 

Big Canoe’s Offering: 
  April: $7,061 for current; $505 for benevolence. 
  May 4: $2,473.48 for current; $350 for benevolence. 
  May 11: $350 for current; $10 for benevolence. 
  May 18: $4,155 for current; $85 for benevolence. 

   
Please note: All loose offering or cash in the offering plate goes to the church that is hosting the service that day. There 
are generic offering envelopes in the entryway to both churches if you wish to designate your offering to go to the other 
church. 
 

In-person worship attendance: 
 Average attendance in March: 67 
 Average attendance in April: 87 
 May 4: 71 
 May 11: 35 
 May 18: 48 

Online worship views (Facebook): 
 January: 1,996 views 
 February: 1,865 views 
 March: 2,158 views 
 April: 2,371 views 
 May 11: 416 views 
 May 18: 570 views 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 



 


